
Cossayuna Fire Chief Pat Donahue submitted an email from Cynthia Browning, Executive Director of the 
Batten Kill Watershed Alliance stating that the plans for the bank stabilization and trout habitat 
restoration project in the Batten Kill off Tracy Drive will be moving forward in September. Chief 
Donahue stated that they are also installing a dry hydrant at the fire access to the river. 

Lorraine Ballard retrieved an American flag that was touching the ground in the roundabout, draped 
over the Greenwich sign. Supervisor Idleman said it belonged to Lisa Perkins and Ms. Ballard could 
deliver the flag to the Town Office. Despite the "no swimming" and "carry in/carry out" policies, Ms. 
Ballard observed many people in the river and a full trash can in the pavilion at the Battenkili Riverfront 
park this past weekend. She thanked the Board for installing the green fence to keep the geese off the 
sand. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
Supervisor Idleman wanted to move forward on the Owner/Operator Lease Agreement with Hudson 
Crossing Park. Councilman Jeffords said the Town is waiting on Hudson Crossing. The Park's lawyer is 
reviewing the Agreement. 

NEW BUSINESS: 
1. Senator Betty Little's office contacted Supervisor Idleman about speed reductions on County Route 
49 after receiving a resident complaint. The office advised passing a speed reduction resolution and the 
Senator's office will assist in the process. The proposed resolution: 

"RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Greenwich hereby requests that the Washington 
County Department of Public Works and the NYS Department of Transportation reduce the speed limit 
to 30 mph on: 

County Route 49 between County Route 48 and the cemetery located at 588 County Route 49. 
State Route 29 between the Town of Easton/Greenwich boundary line in Middle Falls and the 

Village of Greenwich. 
Meader Road between State Route 29 and North Road." 

Councilman Patrick added that the third bullet point should be "Meader Road between State Route 29 
and North Greenwich Road." 

Supervisor Idleman wanted to clarify the details before voting. No action taken. 

2. Greenwich is the pass through for the Hudson River Valley Greenway Grant to redo the Stewardship 
Plan for the Partnership. Supervisor Idleman asked permission to sign the agreement. 

Resolution by Councilman Jeffords 
Seconded by Councilman Patrick 

RESOLUTION NO. 90-19 
Hudson River Valley Greenway Grant Memo of Understanding 
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